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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Plans Committee held at the Council Chambers on Tuesday 25th February 2014 at 7.00pm.                  
Present             Mr R. Piper                    Chair
                          Mr B. Lamb                  Chair of Council

   
Mr M. Benson  

Mrs D.M.A. Chapman


Mr P. Dennis       

Mr R. Maycock

Mr A. Sadleir
In attendance 
Mrs Boot-Handford

1349. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
Mrs Chapman informed committee that trees are down at Lopwell, hedge side.

1350. To deal with Planning Applications for comment. Interested parties are invited to comment on 

         applications they have an interest in before a decision is made, at the discretion of the Chairman.

00196/2014
Householder application for erection of ground mounted solar panels at Spring Cottage Hensbury Lane, Bere Ferrers.

      
Mrs A. Birtwistle    
Comments   
Support-Council would like to see the panels edged in black as it is less obtrusive within an Area of outstanding Natural Beauty.
00217/2014
Conversion of barn to annex at Fourfields Bere Alston.


           Mr P. Harrison
Comments     Support- Council are concerned that it is stated in the Bat & Barn Owl survey that work 
began on the barn in October 2013 before the survey was carried out. Local wildlife to be protected.
1351. To take note of any Planning Applications noted after consideration by the Borough.

01250/2013     Mr Malachy Byrne
Listed building application for removal of internal walls at Chelfham Senior School, Bere Alston.
                       Conditional Consent.
1352. Woolacombe Road Appeal Decision.                                                        
Members of committee had received a copy of the appeal decision before this meeting.

Discussion took place.

Mrs Boot-Handford stated that Council should take up the invitation to work closely with Alex Rehagg.

Mr Piper stated that it should be stipulated to Bibio Ltd that the properties were for local people.

Mr Lamb proposed an invitation be sent to Alex Rehagg to attend the next planning meeting to discuss the Woolacombe Road development.

Mr Lamb would like to arrange a site meeting with Phil Townsend from Devon County Highways re Woolacombe Road Development and the layby situated there. Mr Lamb has drafted a letter to be sent to Mr Townsend that he read out to committee.  Mr Benson, Mr Sadleir and Mr Lamb to attend the site visit once a date and time confirmed.
The subject of setting local speed limits was discussed.  Mr Lamb advised committee to look at a document on the internet (DFTcircular01/2013). Mr Piper advised committee members to look at this document as it would be on the next planning meeting agenda.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 7.49pm.
Signed this 25th  day of  March 2014.    
Chairman………………...
